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Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors. 
If you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 



Peace Christian Reformed Church 
Menno, SD 

March 19, 2023 
 

Organist    Alita Guthmiller 
 
Welcome & Announcements  Rev. Ryan VanderWees 

Call to Worship 

*Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 13  Lord, Our Lord, Thy Glorious Name 

God’s Will for Our Lives 

*Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 389  Not What My Hands Have Done 

Congregational Prayer, followed by the Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Plate by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary, General Fund 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 392  Spirit Divine, Attend Our Prayer  

Scripture:  Mark 10:35-45 

Sermon:   Not to Be Served But to Serve 

Prayer 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 350  When I Survey the Wondrous Cross 

* The Apostles Creed 

* Benediction 

* Closing Hymn: Blue Hymnal 360  Alleluia! Alleluia! verse 3 

Postlude 

*Please stand if able 

 

 



Today/This Week: 
March 19 – Worship, 9:30 a.m., Sunday School 
 VBS Meeting after Church Service 
 Youth Group, 7:00 p.m. at the Church 
March 21 – Easter Cantata practice, 8 p.m., Grace Lutheran Church 
March 22 – Women’s Morning Bible Study, 10 a.m. 

Confirmation class, 3:30 p.m. 
Women’s Evening Bible Study, 7 p.m. 
Consistory Meeting, 7:30 p.m. 

Upcoming 
March 26 – Worship, 9:30 a.m., Sunday School 

FCA Spring Banquet, 6 p.m. (see additional information in bulletin) 
March 28 – Easter Cantata Practice, 7:30 p.m., Salem Reformed Church 
March 29 - Women’s Morning Bible Study, 10 a.m. 

Confirmation class, 3:30 p.m. 
Women’s Evening Bible Study, 7 p.m. 
Men’s Bible Study, 7 p.m. 

March 31 – Easter Cantata Practice, 7:30 p.m., Salem Reformed Church 
 
March 12:  Attendance – 89; Offering – $1807 for General Fund 
March 15 Prayer Service:  Attendance – 46; Offering - $545 for Benevolent Fund 
 
SOUND SYSTEM for March:  Brett Guthmiller 
USHER March:  Brett Guthmiller 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are 
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 
Church.  The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of March 19 – 
Brent & Jill Haberman, Daniel Hauck, and Glenn Heckenlaible. 
 
PASTOR CONTACT INFORMATION:  Pastor Ryan VanderWees’ contact 
information is as follows: 

Phone: (616) 240-8166 
Email: ryan.vanderwees@gmail.com 
Parsonage phone: (605) 387-5684 

 
VBS MEETING:  There will be a Vacation Bible School meeting after the church 
service this morning in the consistory room for anyone wanting to help with 
bible school this summer.  We are looking at a couple dates/options to hold 
bible school this summer.  Please talk to Galen Schaeffer for more information. 
 
 

mailto:ryan.vanderwees@gmail.com


 
SYMPATHIES:  We express our sympathies to the family of Ida Sayler, who 
passed away this past Wednesday.  Her funeral service was yesterday here at 
Peace. 
 
YOUTH GROUP TONIGHT:  The youth group will meet tonight at 7:00 p.m. at the 
church.  Remember to bring along the completed application for SERVE. 
 
EASTER CANTATA:  The next practice for the Easter Cantata will be at Grace  
Lutheran Church on March 21, at 8:00 p.m. The performance of the Community 
Easter Cantata will be on Palm Sunday, April 2, at Salem Reformed Church.  
Anyone high school age or older, who wants to sing four-part sacred music, is 
encouraged to participate.  The Cantata will be directed by Martin Sieverding. 
 
FCA Spring Banquet:  The Menno High School Fellowship of Christian Athletes 
plan to hold their Spring Banquet on Sunday, March 26 at 6:00 p.m., in the 
Menno City Auditorium.  Guest Speaker will be Ashley Fischer, a former gymnast 
and current marketing manager with Beck Seed Company.  All are welcome to 
attend!  A free-will donation will be received for the supper and ongoing 
expenses of the Menno FCA.  
 
SPECIAL PLATE OFFERING:  Next Sunday, March 26, there will be a special plate 
offering for the MinnKota Diaconate.  The Minnkota Deacon's Association 
provides for the needy and assists deacons in their work and is especially 
responsible for the work of Volunteers in Mercy (VIM), overseeing the work of 
our VIM Coordinator, Luann Bosma. 

 
SERVE LEADERS NEEDED:  The Youth Group is looking for two SERVE leaders 
that would be willing to accompany our group to Alamosa, CO June 17-24.  If 
anyone is interested or has questions, they can talk to Rachel or Brett 
Guthmiller.  It's a great opportunity and we ask that you prayerfully consider it. 
It's a moving experience that's hard to describe. 

 
 

 
 
 

PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
ELDERS DEACONS 
Roger Guthmiller Brett Guthmiller 
Henry Bender Jeremy Zeeb 
Mark Schaeffer Brent Haberman 
Phil Neuharth Andrew Schaeffer 
Don Sayler 


